
	
St. George’s Episcopal Church

Vestry Meeting

	Date:
May 2, 2021


Presiding:  Fr. David
Beginning Time:  11:30 a.m.

Recorder:  Debbie Shumans

Ending Time:
12:15 p.m.

Location:   Zoom

	Attending: Fr. David Lemburg, Debbie Shumans (clerk), Ed Reames, Pat Leslie (Treasurer) Claudia Griffis, Beth Vickers, Sheila Meredith, Cam Mathis, Evelyn Reierson
Absent:  

Guest(s):


	Call to Order
	Fr. David Called the meeting to order.

	Agenda Items
	· Outside Groups Using the Church – Courtney and Craig Berinato’s request.
· Cub Scout Pack 30 wants to use the church for one event.  Fr. David shared that the Diocese has a waiver for them to sign and that they will have to use the same precautions that we use during services. 
Action/follow-up - After short discussion, the Vestry all agreed.  Fr. David will call Courtney and share the parameters they need to use and get the waiver signed.  
· Last Sunday we had three families visit and two of those families came back this Sunday.  The more festive coffee hour was very much enjoyed and we would like to continue that trend on the last Sunday of each month.  Are there any concerns or questions regarding that?  
Action/follow-up - Access to coffee was requested and we will provide a COVID safe way to serve coffee. 
· Ed Reames – Junior Warden

· Solar lighting – Ed Reames has researched solar lighting and will get a couple of solar lights to try.  

· Yard Workday – A lot of weeds and volunteer plants have grown in the flower beds.  We have much yard work that needs to be done including the cleaning of the signs.  Fr. David will post the tasks needed on-line and in the bulletins. A work day will be designated. 
· Skylight – We have a contract signed and will make the appointment for the company to come in and do the repair.  A check was sent to the plumber who repaired the broken line.  Ed will now call him in regards to repairing the toilet in the choir room.  

· Yard Service – Ed will make a call to let him know that we are ready for lawn service again and will probably need to begin using the irrigation system as well.  

· Sheila Meredith – Kim Manigault going in for some surgery on Tuesday morning for her thumb and Sheila will take her and take her home.  

· Ben and Laura Mayes – Fr. David will take them communion this week.  

· Copy Machine – Claudia Griffis put a new ream of paper in the machine and it did not misfeed.  She will check with the company to see what is the best way to reduce moisture in the paper.  

· $270.00 is the Discretionary Fund current balance.  A basket has been labeled and provided for donations in the church nave.  Any cash will be documented and given to Fr. David for ease of use.  Fr. David and Fr. Craig will identify charitable works to fund with these monies as that is the purpose.  We should not carry a balance in that account. 



